
OFFICIAL 

Parliamentary Accounts and Estimates Committee 

QUESTION ON NOTICE 

Question No: 1 

Portfolio:Police 

Witness: The Hon. Anthony Carbines MP, Minister for Police 

Committee Member: Aiv Puglielli, Member for North-East Metropolitan 

Page of transcript: Page 14 

Question: In Victoria how many of those recommendations that pertain to people in police custody, 

rather than people in custody of corrections, are acquitted, how many are partially acquitted and 

how many remain outstanding? 

Reply: 

The Victorian Aboriginal Justice Caucus is conducting an Aboriginal-led independent review of 

Victoria's progress in implementing the 339 recommendations made by the Royal Commission into 

Aboriginal Deaths in Custody in 1991. 

The Victorian Government has provided $1.92 million to fund this independent review. The final 

report is to be completed next year. 

In the interest of not pre-empting the findings of the independent Aboriginal-led review, the 

Department of Justice and Community Safety has not provided a self-assessment of progress 

towards implementation ofthe Royal Commission into Aboriginal Deaths in Custody 

recommendations. 

Hon Anthony Carbines MP 

Minister for Police 

Police

Received 4 June 2024 1 of 1




